
Our Church Family 
At Home 
 

 Kevin Avery                      Alice Barrett                        Nancy Holdt                  

Paula McPherson               Billy Shafer               Margaret VanHorn 
 

—  ۰  — 
 

Happy Anniversary! 

 September  17        Casey and Bob Gilmore       55 Years 
 

 —  ۰  —    

   In The Hospital 
   

  Katy Cook   St. Francis Hospital 

—  ۰  — 

    This is Make-A-Will Month. Planning your will is more than just a 
task—it’s a sacred opportunity to care for those you love and support 
the ministries that are dear to your heart. Creating a will is an 
opportunity to leave a legacy rooted in faith. We are called to be 
intentional stewards of the resources we’ve been given—blessing 
others and advancing the work of Christ. Recently, we have been made 
aware that our own Wilma Robins included our church in her planning. 
She was a life-long tither, and her family encouraged others to give to 
Braden Park Baptist Church in her memory. 

 

Reflections  

 Our journeys are not always easy. At first, we were made aware of 
weather delays facing our 10:30 a.m. flight. Later the pilot announced the    
baggage loaders could not get one of the cargo doors to close properly. That 
took more than an hour. I trusted that duct tape was not involved. We arrived at 
DFW Airport after our departing flight to Boston had been in the air for 30 
minutes. We entered the twilight zone world of customer service. The lines 
were long. There were no flights to Boston that night. Our daughter Donelle 
found us the best option of flying to Harrisburg, Pennsylvania at 8:00 p.m. to 
catch a 7 a.m. flight to Boston. Customer service was glad to know that was an 
option. We ate a relaxed and good meal, then went to the gate to await the 
flight. At some point the departure time was changed an hour (ultimately 3 
hours), meanwhile, to give us something meaningful to do, the airline changed 
the gate number 4 times, so we could visit most of the airport’s terminals, and 
learn all about the tramway system that loops the various scenic vistas of the 
building. Our plane to Harrisburg arrived at 3 a.m. Not much is happening in 
the airport at that time of the morning. We made our flight to Boston, arriving 
at 8:30 a.m. 
 Our Boston Freedom Trail Walking Tour was rescheduled to 1:30 so 
we could get to our motel, have breakfast, and freshen up. Towards the end of 
our excellent 2-hour walk it began to rain. We politely bowed out and found 
shelter in an historic building next to a food court. Ice cream was involved. We 
made it back to the motel and slept about 12 hours before it was time to pack it 
all up and head out for our 7-day anniversary cruise, which was perfectly     
delightful in every way.  

Back to the airport, and homeward bound. As the stewardess was 
demonstrating how seatbelts work, the power shut off and the emergency lights 
came on. I, for one, was glad that happened before we tried to take off. There 
was a faulty fuel component that had to be replaced. On that 4-hour flight the 
tray tables were broken, the armrests would not stay up, and the toilets did not 
flush, other than that, we prayed and read a lot. Going through Customs and 
racing through DFW, we still missed our connection to Tulsa by five minutes. 
Spending a short night at a nearby motel, these grumpy campers boarded the 7 
a.m. flight to Tulsa. Thankfully, we made it home safely. Enjoy the good days 
to the fullest. 

Keep healthy. Pray mightily. Enjoy your life today. Journey onward. 
And let's experience the love and power of God together.   
       Bro. Darryl 

 

SUNDAY,  SEPTEMBER 12 
 

10:00 a.m.   Faith Works 

  James 2:14-26 

 

FOR THE CHURCH RECORD 

  Weekly Budget Need   .........................................................  $  2,071.00 

  General Receipts September 7 .............................................  $  1,461.00 

  Special Offering  ................................................................... $         0.00 
 

     Thank You to all who are providing sustaining tithes and offerings.  

THE EVANGEL (USPS 180-140) is published weekly except 1st week of July and 4th week of December by the 
BRADEN PARK BAPTIST CHURCH • 4739 East 5th • Tulsa, OK 74112-2716  

Periodicals postage paid at Tulsa, OK. 
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Proclaiming the Good News! 
Braden Park Baptist Church 

Tulsa, Oklahoma 
The Evangel 


